

RECEIVED

NOV - 1 2011

**ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION** 

**OFFICERS** 

CHAIRMAN Bruce Hansen

CHAIRMAN ELECT Greg Lang

VICE CHAIRMAN

PAST CHAIRMAN John Mudge

> PRESIDENT Tim Crowley

**DIRECTORS** Tom Kerr Michael Brown **Doug Taylor** Mary Kaye Cashman **Mary Beth Donnelly** Don Deines Randy Griffin Duane Peck **Bill Zisch** Cindy Jones **Dennis McHarness** John Burrows Randy Burggraff James T. O'Neil, Jr **Tony Sanchez** Paul Thomsen Paul Huet Deborah Lassiter Jeff Thompson John Burrows Deborah Lassiter Dennis Bryan

201 W. Liberty Street Suite 300 Reno, NV 89501 (775) 829-2121 TEL (775) 852-2631 FAX www.nevadamining.org

Aaron Lanka

October 11, 2011

Delivered Via Email: jking@water.nv.gov

Mr. Jason King, P.E. Nevada State Engineer Nevada Division of Environmental Protection 901 S. Stewart Street Second Floor Carson City, Nevada 89701

Re: SMWA Water Development Project

Dear Mr. King:

The Nevada Mining Association appreciates the opportunity to comment on the SMWA Water Development Project.

The Association has no position in favor of or in opposition to the proposed project. The Association does ask the State Engineer's office to consider the extensive mineral potential in the project area and ensure that those resources are not in any way impacted or removed for future consideration for exploration, extraction and beneficiation. Additionally, sufficient water must be retained within the project areas to allow for future economic development in those areas (including mining).

Thank you for your consideration of these comments.

Sincerely,

Tim Crowley, President Nevada Mining Association 2011 MOV -3 ATT 10: 3: